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 DG Barb Brimigion 
        Home Club: Freedom District 

       Email barbarabrimigion@comcast.net  
     Phone: 410-795-3167 

 
I am learning that being a district governor during a pandemic is going to be a big challenge  
this Lions fiscal year. We face many obstacles as we attempt to serve safely and to communi 
cate with our fellow Lion members. We need to find alternative fundraisers which can still bring in  
some funds while we are unable to conduct large group fundraisers in our communities. We need 
 to find the means to communicate with our members during this pandemic, learning to conduct  
virtual meetings both video conferences and teleconferences and also outdoor meetings. I am  
encouraging you to keep our members close at hand, happy, engaged and satisfied to retain  
them as members during this pandemic.   Unfortunately, we are already down by 24 members  
since July 1.  We added 9 new members, but we dropped 33, (5 are deceased) with a closing  
balance of 1775 Lions in District 22W.   
 

We can change this if we all work together to keep our members happy and to reach out to  

our friends, families, colleagues, and neighbors to join our clubs. Special thanks to the Clear  

Spring Lions Club, Deep Creek Lions Club, Mt. Airy 4 County and the Williamsport Lions Club 

for bringing in new members. The Carroll Manor-Urbana Lions Club has been disbanded by LCI due to inactivity. We now have a 

total of 56 Lions Clubs and one Lioness Club. 

 

I made five DG Official Visits in July: Thurmont, Grantsville, Boonsboro, Terra Rubra and Taylorville-Winfield and also installed 

club officers for Thurmont, Grantsville, Hancock Lioness-Lions by Zoom and Williamsport Lions Clubs. Three of the visitations 

were indoors while the remainder were outdoors. I inducted a new member for the Williamsport Lions Club. Thank you to each 

club for their hospitality during the visits to me and Cabinet Secretary Susan and Cabinet Treasurer Forrest and for the clubsô dedi-

cation to Lionism. As I travel around the district, I am recognizing Lions who are ñSoaring to New Adventuresò by becoming first-

time club officers and first-time cabinet officers and committee chairs. Their names will be printed each month in the district news-

letter. 

GLT Lois Conrad has been very busy organizing our Club Officer Training sessions at Allegany Community College on August 

29th and at Terra Rubra for September 12th and 19th. Refer to the Weekly News for more details. Please consider attending 

these sessions, even if you had attended the training in the past. There is always something new to learn.  A special thanks 

go to the Terra Rubra Lions Club for their assistance in providing the use of their building for the training sessions in September. If 

you cannot attend a training session, please go online to take the training classes on the LCI website. 

Our roster books are in the process of being distributed to the clubs. Special thanks go to CS Susan for all the time that she spent 

in updating the roster book and organizing their distribution throughout the district. Clubs should send a representative to the cabi-

net meeting to pick up their books. 

For club and cabinet officers who are checking out ñMyLCIò on the LCI website, please have some patience as there is a delay in 

posting information. I was told by a staff member in Member Services that the staff has not returned to the LCI Headquarters and 

are generally working remotely at home. The financial system has been updated and the staff is still learning how to operate it.  

The 1st cabinet meeting is scheduled for August 1st at the Rocky Gap Park at 10 am. We will be meeting outside with masks and 

social distancing. Toilets are available. Even though it is too late to order a meal, you can still come with your lawn chair and join 

the meeting with your mask. We would love to have you. 

 



  

 

FIRST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNORõS MESSAGE 

òKINDNESS IN ACTIONó 

  

Welcome to August and another month of Lions service.  We are still adapting to life and service under COVID, 

seeking new ways to meet, provide member satisfaction, and even recruiting new members.  The challenges are daunt-

ing but NOT insurmountable.  We need to be creative in creating new ways to ñresumeò what we do as Lions.  There are 

numerous resources available to provide ideas on how to manage club activities.  Check out the LCI website for possi-

bilities or check out the weekly update from CS/PDG Susan Bonura or the district newsletter sent out by Lion Phyllis 

Thompson for examples of how district clubs are managing club and board meetings and conducting service activities 

during the pandemic.  If your club is finding it difficult to meet and conduct service activities call another club president 

and/or secretary to find out what they are doing.  We are all in this together and together we can accomplish remarkable 

things! 

Here are some examples of how Lions service and meetings are still happening.  Zoom meetings have become 

one of the best ways to meet and conduct business.  My home club has been conducting regular club meetings via 

Zoom and holding in person board meetings (outdoors with face masks and practicing social distancing).  On the district 

level, DG Barbara, SVDG Nadja, and I have been conducting monthly Zoom meetings to discuss district business.  DG 

Barb also conducted a District GAT meeting via Zoom so we are able to move forward with her plans and goals for the 

District.  I also participated in the LVRF Retreat and Quarterly meeting along with the LYF Retreat and meeting via 

Zoom which saved time and travel.  Of course, it was great to attend an in person meeting in attending the Grantsville 

Lions installation of officers and DG Barbôs official visit to that club.   On the service front, I participated in the LaVale 

food collection and US flag giveaway on July 4.  It felt great to be part of an activity that was helping others. 

Recruiting and inducting members may seem to be virtually impossible these days but I would suggest that this may 

be the best time to do so.  Many folks are still sheltering at home perhaps with little to do.  Why not engage them in 

some simple, at home service projects such as creation of greeting cards for assisted living and/or nursing home resi-

dents or other similar simple projects.  The folks who reside in those facilities are very lonely these days as many are not 

able to interact with family and friends.  They would appreciate a card or note to brighten their day.  Think of some of the 

projects conducted during Roar Like A Lion (dog toys, rock painting, etc.) and enlist potential members to assist with the 

completion of those projects.  Seeing how Lions serve, even on the simplest levels, can be a wonderful way of recruiting 

new members.  Finally, donôt let potential members slip through the cracks because we are unable to conduct ñformalò 

new member inductions.  Invite them to your club Zoom meetings and conduct the induction virtually.  You can present 

them with their Lionôs pin later when you are able to gather later. 

SVDG Nadja and I will be announcing the first of the Vice District Governorsô Service Challenge at the first Cabinet 

meeting on August 1.  We will be focusing on providing assistance to the homeless during the year.  The first project 

will be the collection and donation of new or slightly used single bed blankets and new pillows for the various 

shelters in our district.  We have contacted four agencies that provide service to the homeless and all are more than will-

ing to accept the blankets and pillows.  There is a critical need for these items and here is a simple but effective way to 

serve others.  The club collecting the most blankets and pillows will receive  $100.00.  See the weekly update for 

more information. 

                 CHARLES CROFT, Jr.   

                        Email: ccroft@atlanticbb.net; 80 Pine View Drive,   Ridgeley, WV 26753   
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SECOND  VICE DISTRICT GOVERNORõS MESSAGE 

 LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 

LEARN. LEAD. GROW 

 

In the last District 22-W newsletter, I addressed servant leadership. Now that we all agree that Lions are great ex-

amples of servant leaders, how do we continue the process of development and why should we want to? 

Learning is part of the human experience. It empowers us to improve our thinking, our feelings, our communication, 

and our service.  

No matter where you are in your leadership journey, this article will speak to the many training and development 

opportunities that are available to keep you moving forward. 

* ONLINE LEARNING: 

                     The Lions Learning Center (LLC) offers all Lions and Leos the opportunity to learn and sharpen their 

knowledge of Lions fundamental and leadership skills through online interactive courses. 

* IN-PERSON LEARNING 

Lions Clubs International institutes 

   * Advanced Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI) 

   * Emerging Lions Leadership Institute (ELLI) 

   * Regional Lions Leadership Institute (RLLI) 

                          Club Officer training                                                                                                                                                            

   Mentoring fellow Lions 

                                       * Faculty Development Institute (FDI)                                                                                                                                                                        

   * Lions Certified Instructor Program (LCIP) 

* LEADERSHIP GRANTS 
  Leadership Development Grants encourage the ongoing training of Lion leaders  
  through special financial support. Explore the programs below to learn how to access funds 
  for your next institute or training event! 

     * Leadership Development Institute Grant Program 

      * Leadership Development Grant Program-Multiple District 

      * Leadership Development Grant Program-District 

 
It is my sincere hope that all Club Presidents are introducing their members to the above-mentioned op-

portunities so they can keep moving forward.  Remember, when Lions and Leos put learning into action, lead-

ership happens! 

 Nadja Muchow 
Email: nmmuchow@comcast.net 

Tel.: 410-299-4074 
  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/leadership-development/institute-grant-program
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DISTRICT NEWS 

WELCOME, NEW LIONS, TO DISTRICT 22W 

Lion Robert W. Scott ï Clear Spring Lions Club 

Lion Robin Scott ï Clear Spring Lions Club 

Lion Linda Herdering ï Deep Creek Lake Lions Club 

Lion Sandra Smith ï Deep Creek Lake Lions Club 

Lion Sherri Ord-White ï Mt Airy 4 County Lions Club 

Lion Maxine TroxellðThurmont Lions Club 

Lion Carolyn Anthony ï Williamsport Lions Club  

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING RECIPIENTS OF 

AWARD RECOGNITION FROM OUR DISTRICT IN  

JULY 2020: 

 
Soar to New Adventures through Lionism Award ï These Lions are first 

time officers at the club level or district level. 

Lion Lisa Riffle  - Thurmont Lions Club (Club Officer) 

Lion Susan Smith ï Thurmont Lions Club (Club Officer) 

Lion Joyce Anthony ï Thurmont Lions Club (Cabinet Officer) 

Lion Duane Stein II ï Grantsville Lions Club (Club Officer) 

CT Forrest Hudspeth -  Taylorsville-Winfield (Cabinet Officer) 

Lion Carroll Smith ï Terra Rubra Lions Club  (Club Officer) 

Lion Jim Clutter ï Terra Rubra Lions Club (Club Officer) 

Lion Becky Wilson ï Terra Rubra Lions Club (Club Officer) 

Lion Jerry Wilson - Terra Rubra Lions Club (Club Officer) 

 

Clubs are asked to notify Lion Phyllis of those Lions who have         

received club awards.  Letõs join together to recognize our dedicated 

Lions who have exemplified the spirit of Lionism in our District. 

 

LIST OF LIONS CLUBS THAT USE ZOOM: 

Since it is hard to make a face-to-face club visitation indoors. some are using zoom to hold a virtual meeting.  You 

may contact the following clubs to see if they are holding a club meeting by Zoom.  Some clubs have been holding 

either a Zoom Meeting or an outdoor meeting at times.  You will have to check with each individual club to see 

which mode they will be using when you plan to make a visitation. Ask them if you may join their Zoom mtg.  Have a 

club secretary send you an email with the names of the club members to confirm that your club members  partici-

pated in their Zoom meeting.  This will count toward the Club Visitation Award.  Some Clubs have reduced the num-

ber of meeting times to one per month.  This list may be subject to change so please call them first to confirm which 

type of meeting they will be holding 

Chewsville Lions Club                 Deer Park Lions Club            Frederick Fusian            Hagerstown Lions Club 

Libertytown-Unionville                 LaVale Lions Club                 Middletown Lions Club                         

Mt. Airy 4 County              Myersville Lions Club            New Windsor Lions Club    Oakland Mt. Lake Park  
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DISTRICT NEWS 

 

 

  
 GOALS FOR SERVICE:  

 

District 22W will serve 175,000 people as reported in MyLion.  

Å Clubs will be encouraged to collaborate with other Lions clubs in the district on service pro-

jects such as RLAL to maximize the impact in their community.  

Å The district will use and promote online service resources from LCI to achieve the goal i.e 

Club and Community Needs Assessment, Service Toolkit  

 

District 22W will conduct 1,800 service projects as reported in MyLion.  

Å Clubs will be encouraged to participate in the FVDG Service Challenges.  

Å Clubs will be encouraged to expand their number of service projects by doing a service pro-

ject for all of the Global Causes.  

Å DG will encourage clubs to do at least one new service project during the year.  

 

60% of clubs in the district will report their service projects via MyLion  

Å The GAT coordinators will conduct training on the MyLion website to increase district-wide 

service reporting.  

Å The district will use and promote service resources from LCI to achieve our goal i.e Why Ser-

vice Reporting Matters.  

 

60% of clubs will assign a Club Service Chair for their club.  

Å The 22W Officer Training in August 2020 will encourage clubs to assign a Club Service Chair.  

Å The 22W GST Chair will follow-up and contact the clubs to encourage them to assign a Club 

Service Chair.  

Å The GAT Coordinators will emphasize the responsibility of the Club Service Chairs to report 

their club services  

  

 

UNTIL DECEMBER 31. 2020 ALL ENTRANCE FEES ARE 

WAIVED - NO CHARTER ENTRANCE FEES, NO FEE TO JOIN 

AN EXISTING CLUB, NO FEE TO TRANSFER CLUBS.  

NOW IS THE TIME TO INVITE FRIENDS, FAMILIES AND 

NEIGHBORS TO JOIN THE WORLD'S LARGEST                    

SERVICE ORGANIZATION  

EXCITING NEWS FROM LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL. 



  

 DISTRICT 22-W VICE DISTRICT GOVERNORSõ SERVICE CHALLENGE 

   
ñKINDNESS IN ACTIONò 

BLANKETS AND PILLOWS FOR OUR HOMELESS 

 
The agencies that provide services for the homeless in our five-county service district need blankets and pillows as they prepare to 

open cold weather shelters for the upcoming winter season.  For those shelters providing ongoing housing the need for either new or 

used single bed blankets and new pillows is never ending.  This is a great way to complete a simple act of kindness and instill a 

sense of service for our Lions members. 

Lions can donate new or gently used clean single bed blankets and new pillows to our homeless shelters, get a signed receipt (page 

2) for the number of blankets and pillows donated and  submit the receipts to either FVDG Charlie or SVDG Nadja at or before the 

Second Cabinet Meeting on November 7.  We have already contacted the various county agencies listed below and they are eager to 

accept what we donate.  You may also use other facilities that will accept blankets and pillows on behalf of the homeless.  The club 

donating the most items will be recognized with a $100.00 cash prize from the District. 

Within our five counties there already exists a number of homeless and the number of persons seeking assistance is increasing each 

month.  Winter is especially hard for those unable to secure shelter.  The need is there ï here is our opportunity to respond and 

serve. 

You may use any facility in our district that will accept items for the homeless or any of the following agencies which will accept blan-

kets and pillows for the homeless: 

Human Service Programs of Carroll County 

10 Distillery Drive, Westminster, MD  21157 

410-857-2999 

Deliver items to Railroad Drive in Westminster ï first floor 

 

Frederick Rescue Mission in Frederick County 

419 W. South Street, Frederick, MD 

301-695-6633 

 

Reach of Washington County 

140 W. Franklin Street, Suite 300, Hagerstown, MD  21740 

301-733-2371 

Items accepted Monday ï Friday from 9:00 a.m. until 4 p.m. 

 

Union Rescue Mission of Western Maryland  

(provides services for Allegany & Garrett Counties) 

16 Queen City Pavement, Cumberland, MD  21502 

301-724-1585 

                           _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Date of Delivery:   ________________________________________ 

Name of Club:  ___________________________________________ 

Place of Delivery:  _________________________________________ 

Number of Pillows:  __________________   Number of Blankets:  __________________ 

Signature of Staff at the facility:  _____________________________________________ 

 

                CHARLES CROFT, Jr.   
Email: ccroft@atlanticbb.net; 80 Pine View Drive,   Ridgeley, WV 26753   
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RICHARD DAVID PICKETT, 80, of New Market passed at Kline Hospice House, Mt. Airy, on   Sunday,                                          

July 5, 2020, surrounded by his family.  He was born on January 31, 1940 in Minneapolis,  Minnesota                                                    

to the late Joseph Alexander Pickett and Ruth Virginia ñGinnyò Robinson.  In addition to  his parents,                                                          

he is preceded in death by  sisters Terry Winn and Barb Ivey.  Richard is survived by his   wife, Diana, his                                                       

children, Mark Pickett of Manassas, VA and Jennifer Pushlar (Kris) of Fort Montgomery,   NY, and Janett                                                          

Regnier (Jason)  of Fairfax Station, VA, and his grandchildren., his brother Charles Picket    (Carol) and                                                                  

many nieces and nephews. 

Richard served in the US Air Force From 1960-64.  After the Air Force he worked for Control Data Corp.  He 

worked as National Tech Support for the large system computers and cyber 205.  He was head of a number 

of their sites around the country.  Later he worked as a consultant for Syntegra.  He was a member of the Kentucky Colonels and an 

active member of Providence UMC. 

Richard was in the New Market District Lions Club for over 20 years and loved being a member, serving on many committees and as 

President for one year.  He also loved to golf and often went on golf trips with family and friends.  The Lions Club is where he met his 

second wife, Diana.  They met in 2002 and married in 2004.  This August they would have been married for 16 years. 

Summers were spent at Crosslake, MC.  He loved tinkering with his boat, fishing, and being with his family and friends. Richard's first 
wife is Beverly Kouns. They were married for 40 years. Richard had many lifelong friends - he stayed close with many of the guys he 
worked with, friends he went to school with, and friends he golfed and played cards with. He will be remembered by all of his dearest 

friends. A Memorial Service will be held at a later date. In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to the Kline Hospice House in 
Mt.Airy, MD or Providence United Methodist Church in Kemptown, MD. 

GEORGE MARK FISHER SR., age 100, longtime resident, of Walkersville, MD, passed away July 11, 
2020, at Montevue Assisted Living in Frederick MD. Born in Bedford, PA, on June 21, 1920, he was the son 
of John M. Fisher and Edith G. Fisher. He was a graduate of Bedford High School, Bedford PA. George 
joined the United States Army May 1, 1941 and served 21 years as a career enlisted soldier. He was a com-
bat veteran of World War II serving in the Pacific Theater with Co. ñBò 44th Tank Battalion and later in the 
aftermath of the Korean War. George received numerous awards, decorations and citations for his exempla-
ry service including the Purple Heart. He was honored to have participated in the Philippine operation known 
as ñThe Flying Columnò that resulted in the rescue of 3800 allied civilians held prisoner in the Japanese in-

ternment camp for three years at Santo Tomas, Manila. His tank ñGeorgia Peachò 
and its crew were among the first arrivals to rescue these civilians. After being honor-
ably discharged from the Army, he worked 15 years in civil service at East Coast Re-
lay Fort Detrick and Flair Armory 558 Signal Co. US Army Reserve Unit Frederick 
MD.  
 
George and his family moved to Walkersville MD. in 1967. A productive member of his community, he was a 
life member of the Walkersville Volunteer Fire and Rescue Co., an active member of Walkersville United 
Methodist Church, member Woodsboro American Legion Post 282, Honorary member Walkersville Lions 
Club, past president of the 44th Tank Battalion Association of WW II, and honored member of Bay Area Civil-
ian Ex-Prisoners of War. 

 
George is survived by two sons, Thomas F. Fisher and George M. Fisher Jr., granddaughters Kerri Soucy (Jon), and Melissa Fisher, 
great-granddaughters Addison Reese Soucy and Eliza Mae Soucy, and niece Darla Dunkle (James).He is preceded in death by; his 
wife of 65 years, Dorothy Shoemaker Fisher, who died Aug. 5, 2016. 
 
George will be remembered as a kind and gentle soul. The ultimate gentleman. Dedicated to service of his country, family, friends, 
church and community. Family and friends acknowledge and thank the amazing and caring staff at Montevue Assisted Living who 
loved and cared for ñMr. Georgeò during his residency there.   
 
 In lieu of flowers, please consider donations to Walkersville United Methodist Church, 22 Main St., Walkersville, MD 21793 and 

Glade Valley Community Services Food Bank P.O. Box 655, Walkersville MD 21793. 

https://sympathy.legacy.com/en-us/funeral-flowers/name/terry-grable-funeral-flowers/p196248657/?affiliateId=3187&pm=240

